[image: ]
[bookmark: _GoBack]						                                                          Finance and Planning LICC				

DRAFT MINUTES FOR THE MEETING HELD Wednesday, 14 February 2018, 09:30 hrs
Location: Charles Street 12.4.17

Present Deborah Harry, Sohil Zokari, Lorna Pettifer, Andrew Browes, Matt Parkin, Emma Scoffield, Linda Mason, Vanessa Chettleburgh, Antonia Barton, Dan Bye, Nicola Green, Iain Burton, Kathryn Wild

1	Apologies (DH)

2	Staff Reps Update (Staff Reps)
	ABr gave the update on the coffee morning. More detailed notes on the morning can be found here with FPLT responses. The topics discussed were:

Finance and Planning ATB
The LICC had a discussion around potential guest speakers for the ATB. Some of the suggestions were:
· Christina Hughes could come and talk possibly on BAME Attainment and retention work with students 
· Libby Wilson to come and speak about PSOM make it it a bit more relatable with examples from the first phase
· DTS what are the future plans and investments?

The meeting discussed the benefits of seeing the whole directorate at team events. LM noted that some work could be done around new ways of working, having more areas for hot desks on floor 1 and 5 or project desks. This is to be considered and discussed at a later date by FPLT. 

The Coffee morning noted that hearing about the estates masterplan before it was formally announced was appreciated by the team. DH advised that there is to be a Sheffield City Region presentation in the winter gardens will demonstrate how closely we are working together on plans for the city.

Professional Services Operating Model
The LICC discussed PSOM and the impact that it is currently having on staff and their mood, concerns have been aired in relation to the people carrying out the work not knowing what it is that we do. 

LM advised it may be beneficial to answer some FAQ about PSOM, using examples from phase 1, in relation to the process that has sat behind the work, and what they have included and how staff have engaged with the programme. 

ES advised consultation on what everyone does will be undertaken via FPLF to gather information in team meetings prior to the workshops. The changes are made and decided on at a number of different forums by the senior teams. 

DH advised the work plan for 18/19 won't change, it will be about how we continue to support the university in achieving its vision. 

DB noted, PSOM is not about restructuring - it's about process change and changing the way we work too, and positive career paths at the university. 

It was suggested that at the next ATB we could discuss what PSOM means for us. Group discussions are to be had to understand fears but also balance but this with the positive messages that are coming out of the operating model. 

Mission and Vision
Work to be done with the engagement working groups on if the team missions are still relevant in light of our updated mission and adopted vision 

There was a discussion about vales. It was advised that this has been put on hold pending the release of the University core values. 

3	CFPO Update (DH)
DH gave an update on the external environment in particular the High Education and the expectation that things will change as a result of this. DH advised that nothing is set in stone yet and we are to await the outcomes of the review. 

PSOM - DH advised that in relation to student services and academic services the project is looking at organisational design, structures are being looked at and subsequent restructures will be happening.

4	Financial Services Update (ST)
ST advised that there is work being carried out on looking e5 and the proposals for the system, we are working with DTS on how e5 will fit into the new university system structure and if it is still suitable.

5 	Management Accounting Update (ES)
ES advised that things are busy at present, the management accounts team are working on an updated p6 forecast based on 5 day submission timetable and 4 days for financial accounts, ES said that it has made the process smoother. 

ES has been working on looking at the financial reviews for future years including hitting agreed forecasts set at ULT and non-pay cost savings. Course costing model work is underway including a pilot.

6	Planning Update (LM)
LM advised that recently ED&I had their equality objectives launch. There is work ongoing across the university to align plans to the ED&I equality objectives. LM noted there was recently some challenge from Board of Governors to do more, particularly around race. LM noted there is currently recruitment underway, to boost the team and to help deliver objectives.

SPABC have recently recruited Alison Roy as a Project Manager and Raela Chambers has joined as Strategic Portfolio Administrator. Claire Ward is seconded to work for Christina Hughes and backfill for 12 months is to be recruited. There is a review of the restructure in SPABC and possible adjustments to be recommended. 
Action - Report to come back to LICC.

The SPI team are working on the planning process, performance and business panning. 

PSOM workshops ongoing for LM's insight, intelligence and institutional performance project to find out the structure and how it will fit into the design for the project.
	
7	AOB
ST raised the issue of the ongoing antisocial behaviour and advised that there is increased security around the building. Any reports of anti-social behaviour are to be reported to the police. 

There was a discussion around after the resent stabbing in the under-passage between Arundel Gate and Esperanto Place, HR were advised early, and were dismissed early leaving the rest of the building unaware of the situation outside. FPLT advised they were unaware of this. 

The group discussed utilising the Oneleven BUGS meeting to raise any ongoing concerns in relation to the ongoing issues outside the building. 

Managers to raise awareness of the lone working policy in light of the recent attempts by some of the members of the public he building. It was also advised that security are only on reception until 6pm and do not carry out a final sweep of the building before they leave so staff could potentially be left alone with no one watching if anyone is tailgating into the building. 

Action - 
DB advised that the ICC TORs to come to the next meeting for review.
VJC advised actions arising from your views to be discussed at FPLT and we have a combined action plan for both finance and planning.
We are getting new Staff intranet home page for finance and planning with links out to the finance and planning intranets from that page.

There will be an update in e-view about the new criminal finances act, VJC advised all to read the update.

VJC advised that the staff rep elections are still underway.

	Date of the next meeting - 02 May 2018
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